

## Natalie Prowse <natalie.prowse@gmail.com>

## **RE: Deadlines**

Catherine.McKenna.C1A@parl.gc.ca < Catherine.McKenna.C1A@parl.gc.ca > To: natalie.prowse@gmail.com

Wed, Jan 4, 2017 at 10:31 AM

Dear Natalie,

Many thanks for reaching out. I apologize for taking so long to get back to you – I was away for the holidays. I did discuss the possibility of a funding extension with the relevant federal department and in order for an extension to be considered (with no guarantees it would be granted), Carleton would need to formally request that extension through the Government of Ontario (as they have the signed contribution agreement), while also flagging it to the federal Ministry of Innovation, Science and Economic Development to get their support. I have also communicated this to the President's Office and my understanding is that the decision rests with that Office as to whether or not to request this funding extension.

Thanks,

Lucy



## **Lucy Hargreaves**

Director | Directrice

Office of the Hon. Catherine McKenna | Bureau de Catherine McKenna

Member of Parliament Ottawa Centre | Députée, Ottawa-Centre

Tel. (613) 948-9029

Cell. (613) 293-8056

catherine.mckenna.c1a@parl.gc.ca